
Here is the summary of the NTC QSO party held on December 16, 2021.

21 NTC members were active, we received 21 logs, a new record! All QSOs were on 80 meters
although some people tried 40 meters. PG6NTC has submitted a checklog with 12 QSOs. Here
are the results, calls are sorted alphabetically:

Call QSOs Points

DF4WX 11 20
DL1LAF 6 12
DL4FDM 3 6
F6JOE 11 22
GW4OKT 3 6
OK1RR 23 41
OK2BMA 8 16
ON7DQ 8 15
PA0CMU 13 25
PA0GRU 2 4
PA0SIM 9 14
PA2RG 7 14
PA2SQ 3 6
PA3DAZ 9 17
PA3EEG 10 15
PA3HEN 5 9
PA3JD 4 9
PA7RA 16 27
PC4Y 2 4
SP7OGP 8 15

Welcome to DF4WX, OK1RR, PA0GRU, PA2RG, PA2SQ, PA3DAZ, PA3JD and SP7OGP 
who all participated for the first time. Martin OK1RR really had a blast with a total of 23 
contacts, congrats! Joop PA3JD and Piotr SP7OGP have succesfully applied for membership 
after the QSO party.

For 2022 we will continue with the same formula on the third Thursday of the month from 19-20 
UTC. Dates will follow in the upcoming newsletter. There will also be a anniversary QSO party, 
exactly 1 year after the NTC was founded on Monday, January 31. This will be a 2-hour party 
with slightly different rules. 

Continued on the next page...



The final score for 2021 is as follows:

Call Points

PA7RA 59
PA0SIM 48
OK2BMA 43
F6JOE 43
OK1RR 41
PA0CMU 37
PG4I 37
PA3EEG 35
PA3DBS 32
DL1DXL 24
DF4WX 20
DK9HE 19
DL4FDM 19
PA3HEN 18
DL1LAF 18
PA0JLS 17
PA3DAZ 17
PC4Y 16
ON7DQ 15
SP7OGP 15
PA2RG 14
PA3JD 9
GW4OKT 6
PA2SQ 6
PA4OES 6
PA0GRU 4
DM4RW 2

Congrats to Rien, Jan and Pavel for reaching the podium! Rien PA7RA and NTC #001 is the 
first to receiver the annual NTCQP award, see below. I hope to see you all next year!


